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BThe United Methodist Church of Red Bank 

247 Broad Street, Red Bank, NJ 07701 
732-747-0446 Fax:  732-530-5715 

www.umcredbank.org 
6BTHE OUTLOOK  

UMC Red Bank is a Church open to ALL to CONNECT with God  
and others, to GROW in our faith, and to SERVE in love.” 

 
5B 

December 2017 
 

Dear Church Family, 
 

There is something about the classic holiday stories and films that capture our hearts and move 
us closer to the spirit of Christmas. Maybe it is just nostalgia, remembering the times of the past 
that you gathered with family or friends to watch with a cup of hot cocoa - the feel of the 
familiar, soothing and comforting. For me, it doesn’t feel like the Christmas season has started 
until I’ve watched White Christmas – preferably with my sisters while baking cookies! But for 
some of the seasonal classics, it’s more than simply nostalgia that keeps us coming back for 
more. 
 

I’m not sure any Christmas story has captured imaginations and hearts more than Charles 
Dickens, “The Christmas Carol.” To date, there have been 19 motion picture films made since 
the first short British film in 1901, entitled Scrooge, not to mention the hundreds of theatrical 
productions, parodies, books, and even operas based on the basic storyline. There is a truth that 
Dickens captured in his writing that overcomes time and place and allows his story to speak 
directly to our hearts. It’s a story of transformation, putting people first above profits, and the 
thawing of a frozen heart.  
 

Whether we like to admit it or not, the buzz of the commercial Christmas season and seemingly 
endless shopping lists can make us all feel a little like Ebenezer Scrooge. The hustle and bustle 
often pulls our focus away from the true heart of the holiday – the anticipation and waiting for 
the coming of Christ into our hearts and lives, fresh and new each year. With the help of 
Dicken’s Christmas Carol, our Advent season will draw us to reflect on the transformation 
needed in our hearts and lives as we prepare space for Christ. As we look to the past, we’ll find 
hope from heartbreak, as we look around at our present-day reality, we’ll focus on love rather 
than fear, and as we look to the future, we’ll focus on the joy of life filled with purpose. We pray 
that as the bells ring out with Christmas joy, our voices swell in a joyful chorus, “God bless us 
everyone!” 
 

May you and yours have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 
Rev. Jessica B. Naulty 
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Join us each Sunday 

as we prepare our hearts 

for Christmas. 
8:15 am – Communion worship service in the Chapel 

9:30 am – Traditional worship & Sunday school 
11:00 am - The Village contemporary/progressive worship 

Childcare available from 9:15 am - 12:15 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Service of Lessons and Carols 
Sunday, December 10th 

at 7:00 pm 
 
 

 

Christmas Eve 

Sunday, December 24th 
5:00 pm - Family-centered worship 

9:00 pm - Traditional candlelight worship 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

New Year's Eve 

Sunday, December 31st 
9:30 am - Family worship over breakfast 
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Church Flowers 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
At the time of this writing (early November) the stores have already been displaying loads of Christmas 
decorations and merchandise.  Many people look at that and lament that it is far too early!  The crass 
over-commercialization of Christmas is distressing and, somehow, makes us weary of it all before it even 
begins. 
 
To put a positive spin to it though, it illustrates how decorating for Christmas brings us much joy and 
beauty.  This note provides the opportunity for you to do just that.  We always take great pleasure in 
decorating our church for the Christmas holidays.  You can be part of it and contribute Christmas 
poinsettias to decorate the chancel.  Please fill out the form below and return it with your check no 
later than December 10th.  Forms and checks may also be placed in the offering plates or dropped in 
the mail slot in Sheila’s office door. 
 

                                  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

I/We would like to give a gift of ___ poinsettias at $20.00 per plant for Christmas decorations. 
 
In honor of: 
 
In memory of: 
 
In celebration of: 
 
Given by: 
 
Attached is a check for $ _________ 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 

You may also donate flowers throughout the year at $45.00 per arrangement.  Please fill out the form 
below and return it with your check (in the offering plate or dropped in the mail slot in Sheila’s office door) 
 

I/We would like to give a gift of _____ arrangement(s) @ $45.00 (per arrangement on any 

Sunday)                                          

OR 

I/We would like to design or donate a store-bought floral arrangement (No check needed for 

this)                            

Date:                                                                                                                                                                                  

In honor of:                                                                                           

In memory of:  

In celebration of:  

Given by:                                                                                

Attached is a check for $__________ 
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CHRISTMAS PARTY 
….CHELSEA FOSTER 

732-737-4382, cfoster_01@arcadia.edu 
 
 
 

 
 

A Christmas Party 

Saturday, December 16 

6-9 pm in Fellowship Hall 

 

A merry night of….. 

Dessert and punch 

Musical Entertainment 

Kid’s Crafts 

Silent Auction 

and…..Dancing!! 

 
Celebrate the Christmas Advent season with our church family. You and your family are invited to a 
Christmas Party on December 16th at 6 pm.  Enjoy desserts and punch while kids are invited to make 
Christmas crafts. Dance and listen to some of the most merry Christmas music around. Show off your 
best holiday attire. Freewill offerings are most welcome!  
 
Please sign-up in Fellowship Hall or respond to the email evite to help us plan. We are so excited to be 
hosting this and we hope to see everyone here!  
 

 
 
 

mailto:cfoster_01@arcadia.edu
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Church Council 
 
Your 2018 Church Council composition is listed below.  Every month, the responsibilities of the positions 
will be explained, including a list of the Committee members, as applicable, and when they usually 
meet.   

We want you to know who to contact if you have ideas and/or want to join a committee.  You can join a 
committee at any time, but all committees and positions are reviewed once a year before the annual 
Charge Conference (held end of October in 2017). 

 Church Council Chairperson: Ken Glossbrenner  
 Church Council Vice-Chair: Gerri Poranski  
 RB UMC Lay Leader: Anne Walradt 
 Lay Member of Annual Conference: Carol Rigler 
 Alternate Lay Member of Annual Conference: Susan Drury 

 Secretary of Church Council: Gerri Poranski 
 Treasurer: Robin Foster 

 

 Chairperson Staff-Parish Relations: Keith Dice 

 President of Trustees: Susan Drury 

 Chairperson of Finance Committee: Bobbie Ridgely  
 United Methodist Women (UMW) President: Linda Babler 

 Men's Fellowship: Jim Mellon 
 UMYouth Representative: Julia Sullivan 
 Children, Youth and Young Adult Ministry: Elaine Dawson  
 Adult Education Ministry: Mark Hackler 
 Chairperson of Membership Care: George Schildge 
 Chairperson of Worship: Chelsea Foster 
 Chairperson of Music Committee: Evan Courtney 

 Chairperson of Outreach: Kathy Hackler 

 Chairperson of Green Team: Janie Schildge 
 Scholastic Assistance Chairperson: Barbara Guenther 

 Chairperson of HUBOB (Help Us Balance our Budget): Marion Kleiner 
 

 Pastors: Jessica Naulty and Christina Zito 

 Retired Pastor Emeritus:  David Henritzy 

 Staff: Evan Courtney, Elaine Dawson, Sheila Leavitt, Bob Shindel, and Tom Sutton 

 
 Public Theology Rep: Ken Glossbrenner 
 Church Historian: Greg Jansky 
 Communications: Tiffany McCann 
 At Large Members: John Walradt (Property), Martie Viets 
 Honorary Member: Peter Delaney 
 Kitchen Coordinator:  Barbara Valenti 
 Memorials, Wills and Legacies: 
 Memorial Garden:  Gary Babler 
 Information Technology: Jim Mellon 
 Financial Secretary: Sheila Leavitt  
 Stewardship Chair: TBD 
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HEALTH AND WHOLENESS OPPORTUNITIES 
 

BALANCE AND STRENGTH TRAINING - Join the group to strengthen balance and fitness led by Janet 
Tartaglia, on Tuesdays at 12:15 pm in room 206.  A no impact, no mat workout for the older adult done 
standing or sitting on chairs.  Call Janet at 732-284-8222- or the church office for more information. 
 

PRANA FLOW YOGA – Join us every Wednesday morning from 9:30-11 am in room 206 for Prana 
Flow® Yoga. Tiffany McCann will instruct the class to calm your mind, strengthen your body and open 
your heart. 

 
 

United Methodist Women - UMW 
…..Linda Babler 

732-741-1793, lsbabler@aol.com 

 

   
 

UMW Annual Christmas Bazaar – Thanks to all!! 
At the time of this printing we have collected just over $3,000. 
We could not have been so successful without your support. 

Again, thanks to all that worked, made items, cooked, purchased and came out !! 
  

 
Susanna Circle will be meeting on December 5th in the Library at 6:30 pm for a time of fellowship and 
snacks.  Everyone is welcome – bring a snack to share. 
 
Craft Group will be meeting on December 12th at 11 am, bring a light lunch and join the fellowship.  
Help make cards for their distribution on Sundays after both services.  All proceeds go to help UMW 
meet its pledge to the women, youth and children of the world. 

 
Book Club - Meets the 4th Saturday of the Month at 1pm in the Library.  Please note the change of date / 
time during the winter months.  Our book for November 25th - “America’s First Daughter” by Stephanie 
Dray - has been moved to January 27th at 1 pm in the Library.  No meeting in December. 
 
Box Tops for Education - UMW collects these labels and they help the Red Bird Mission in Kentucky.  
Please take a moment and clip the label off the products you normally use and leave them in the box by 
the mail bins in the hall outside Sheila’s office. 
 
UMW has a Prayer Shawl ministry here at the church.  If you can sew, knit or crochet you are needed. 
We also are making baby blankets for the children that are baptized at our church.  We now are 
providing baby, preemie caps for Monmouth Medical.    Our next dedication will be in May, lots of time to 

mailto:lsbabler@aol.com
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finish up a prayer shawl.   If you would like to be part of this ministry, please contact Linda Babler.  We 
meet on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 6:30 pm in the Library and the 3rd and 4th Saturdays at 10 am 
in the Lounge. 
 

 
 

UMW General Meeting is scheduled for December 9th, 10 am– 12 pm in Fellowship Hall.  Bring 
cookies to share, also some of those cookies to package up for our shut-ins, and Women of the Year 
will be announced.   
 
Congratulations to the winners of the UMW Annual Silent Auction of Baskets.  The baskets were all 
donated and they brought in $905 - a large percentage of our profit. Thanks to all that donated baskets 
and those that bid on them. 
  

1. Birds Out On A Limb – donated by Helen Vetter – winner Brian Foster 
2. Plaid Christmas Blanket – donated by Linda Babler – winner Robin Foster 
3. A Basket of Birds – donated by Helen Vetter – winner Robin Foster 
4. Death by Chocolate – donated by Robin Foster – winner Carol Rigler 
5. Chocolate Lovers – donated by Outreach Comm. – winner Carol Rigler 
6. Let’s Take A Trip – donated by Mildred Ruth UMW Circle – winner Michele Naples 
7. Spring Has Sprung and Fall Is Falling – donated by Susanna UMW Circle – winner Dick Wien 
8. Canning Delight – donated by Barbara Valenti – winner Michele Naples 
9. Halloween At Its Scariest – donated by Mary Stryker – winner Kathy Hackler 
10. Holiday Entertaining – donated by Robin Foster – winner Aidan & Amanda Dice 
11. Zentangle Chair – donated by Barbara Valenti – winner Amanda Dice 
12. A Basket of Sweetness – donated by Rev Jessica Naulty – winner Meghan Keefe 
13. For the Birds Bit by Bit – donated by Helen Vetter – winner Kara Crespo 

 
Reminder:  Mission Team Meeting will  NOT meet in December, unless needed. 

 
From all the United Methodist Women of Red Bank 
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God Squad 

…..Greg Jansky 

gjansky@gmail.com 

…..Jim Stonaker 
Jimbo.stonaker@gmail.com 

…..Suzanne Dice 
zannedice@aol.com 

 
God Squad has had a busy and eventful month of December.  God Squad began the month viewing the 
movie Lion, based on the true story of a young boy who gets separated from his family and the emotional 
journey he takes to get back home.  God Squad can fully recommend this movie due to the phenomenal 
story, and we hope you get a chance to see it. 

Yestercades was the lucky recipient of God Squad on a Wednesday night where we got to play some 
great retro arcade games, had intense air hockey games, and embarked on a raucous Mario Kart race. 

In the middle of November Fellowship Hall was filled with shrieks and screams as the members of God 
Squad faced off in a couple of games.  Clumps, Cris-Cross Racing, and the not-too-quiet Shipwreck filled 
Fellowship Hall after dinner.  After waging intense competition, to the victors go the spoils of war; and 
much ice cream was consumed. 

To end the month an evening was planned and executed by the God Squad executive board.  Before the 
fun could begin, God Squad helped our church by rounding up the pew candle holders from the 
basement; candle holders that will soon adorn our church during Advent. 

We hope our church family had a safe and festive Thanksgiving, and enjoys the Advent season. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:gjansky@gmail.com
mailto:Jimbo.stonaker@gmail.com
mailto:zannedice@aol.com
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Learning Tree 

…..Kara Crespo 
 learningtreepreschoolredbank@gmail.com 

 
Learning Tree is having our Annual Lunch with Santa on December 2nd.  We will also be collecting 
pajamas of all sizes for the Pajama Program through December 13th.  It will be a month filled with lots 
of love and magical things!  Merry Christmas to All! 
 
 

 
THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW 

….BARB VALENTI 
732-614-4086, mellenti@verizon.net 

You can help provide the following items which are used to fund ministries:  
 
Box Tops:  This is like a UPC code on various products (e.g., Ziploc Bags).  Cut it out and deposit in the 
Bright Blue Box on top of the Mail Distribution Cubicle next to the glassed church reception office.  All the 
different UMW around the country collects these box tops and provide them to Red Bird Ministries in 
Kentucky.  They use the funds to augment the education funds, buy school buses, etc. 
 
Pull Tabs on aluminum cans:  These are collected in a large jar in the hallway between the Education 
Wing entry and Fellowship Hall (where the freezer is located).  Karen Judkis collects these and gives 
them to the Ronald MacDonald House in Long Branch.  Check out rmhc.org for details of what this 
charity provides. 
 
Plastic bottle caps:  The Green Team collects these in a 5-gallon bucket on the floor outside the 
glassed church reception office (has a big label that says “Bottle Caps”) and turns them in to be 
recycled.  This is just a way to minimize our ecological foot print.  It does not go to a charity but is good 
for the earth! 
 
Food:  There is a shopping cart in the hallway from the back parking lot to the Sanctuary where we 
collect nonperishable food for The Backpack Crew and Lunch Break.  The Backpack Crew is limited in 
what they can use (think about little kids carrying a backpack home on Friday for meals on 
Saturday and Sunday).  A list of items they accept is posted on the shopping cart.  Please, do not give 
expired food. 
 
Special:   
 
a.  There are occasion special collections for Church World Service (CWS) or United Methodist 
Committee on Relief (UMCOR) such as Hygiene Kits or Cleaning Buckets.  The boxes for these 
collections are usually in the entry hallway from the rear parking lot.  If there is no box, they are not 
collecting. 
 
b.  The Youth Group have collected used clothes in January as part of their fund raiser.  Please, do not 
start leaving clothes at the church until you see a notice or hear of their collection.  The notice will tell you 
where to leave the clothes. 
 

mailto:learningtreepreschoolredbank@gmail.com
mailto:mellenti@verizon.net
http://rmhc.org/
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c.  The United Methodist Women (UMW) collect really nice items (jewelry, kitchenware, new homemade 
items) for sale at their annual Bazaar in November.  They will announce when they will collect and where 
to leave the items.  This is not Trash and Treasure but more like Treasure items.  Proceeds are 
dispersed to many different charities (e.g., Backpack Crew, Lunch Break, 180 Turning Lives, etc.) 
 
d.  The United Methodist Women (UMW) collects books for their annual Summer Book Sale.  Again, they 
will announce when they are beginning the collection and where to leave the books.  This is used to fund 
charities (e.g., The Neighborhood Center in Camden, The Center in Asbury Park, etc). 
 

 

Our Family Kitchen 
….Robin Foster 

732-614-1438, rfosterumcrb@gmail.com 
 

“Friends and Family come ‘round the back” 

Did you grow up in a house where your friends and family all used the side door or the back door? I think 
of our back door – the door off our Hudson Street parking lot – as the door that friends and family use 
when they come home to Church. It’s the same door that our friends who depend on the many recovery 
groups that meet in our building use, and the door that's kept busy on Wednesday nights as our youth 
groups and Adult Ed group meet.  Some days the ramp to the back is busy with food being dropped off to 
The Back Pack Crew and at the end of the week the back doors are bursting forth with the 98 backpacks 
going to needy children each week. As you enter from the back door you find the information you need to 
guide you to your meeting or encounter our greeters on a Sunday. Years ago, when we remodeled the 
back entrance we put in that great porch and added the double doors with the crosses and made our 
back door even more inviting. Yes, we have a grand front entrance facing Broad Street, and many folks 
use it and we greet you there on a Sunday. Yet, when I think of our Church as a welcoming home, I 
picture the back door. Being strong financially will help us keep the back door open for those who have 
used it for years and for those who might be crossing its threshold for the first time. Help us close the 
$36,000 deficit we projected for this year. Be in prayer for those who do visit with us and for those who 
can’t. Catch up on your giving if you are able, and whenever you can, be generous in your giving to our 
Church.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:rfosterumcrb@gmail.com
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Our Missionaries 
….Janie Schildge 

732-741-0528 jschildge@optonline.net 
 
GOOD NEWS from Tanzania where our missionaries are hard at work on the new Church Center in Dar 
es Salaam.   Mutwale writes the following letter to all of us who support the work of the United Methodist 
Church around the world!  
  
“November 13th 
Dear brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
  
Praise the Lord!  Kabaka and I, plus the Tanzania UMC, continue to thank you for your continual support 
of the church here.   We would like to let you know that Bishop Mande from North Katanga met recently 
with Bishop Schol of Greater New Jersey at the Bishop’s Council, and Bishop Schol accepted to come to 
Dar es Salaam, Tanzania with a team to teach at the pastor’s school and then assist at the session of the 
annual conference in Dar es Salaam.  The pastor’s school starts June 3-5, 2018 and the annual 
conference is June 7-10, 2018.  
  
So, we thank you so much for the work you did for longtime to persuade Bishop Schol to come and visit 
Tanzania UMC.  It was a dream but now it is the reality.   We are so glad for that. 
About the Guest house work, we are now working for ceilings and pluming, after that will follow tiles.   
 
I am writing you now from Mwanza, Victoria Zone where we came last week to visit churches with 
Kabaka.  Tomorrow we go back to Dar es Salaam, more than 1000 km.  Thank you very much for your 
prayers and support.  May God bless you. 
     Reverend Mutwale and Kabaka” 
  
 
This is very exciting news for the Church Center, and we hope to keep supporting the building so that 
guests may stay there, and later volunteers doing work projects.   During Advent Options Outreach will 
have a display of the Tanzania project, and we will have small wrist purses made by Kabaka’s Women’s 
Project, along with some colorful long dresses, also designed and dyed by the women.  Please come 
have a look and hopefully purchase something to help with the Church Center and Women’s 
Projects.   Donations can be made anytime online, or on Giving Tuesday, this year’s date is Tuesday, 
November 28th.    
 

 

Green Faith 
….Janie Schildge 

732-741-0528 jschildge@optonline.net 
 

Do you know where most of the plastic in our daily lives goes?   About 70% ends up in the ocean, and 
then it is swallowed by marine life, and guess what – the cycle comes right back to us and soon we eat 
our delicious fish dinner or scallops or shrimp cocktail, and now we are digesting this plastic back.  The 
WORST is Styrofoam, and it is not ever biodegradable.  It stays forever, in tiny beads that are 
everywhere.   
  
So please try to purchase items that are not wrapped in plastic, or packaged in Styrofoam.   YOU can 
make a difference, by not purchasing things in Styrofoam (not easy but can be done).  Also, try not to 

mailto:jschildge@optonline.net
mailto:jschildge@optonline.net
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use throwaway plates, dishes, glasses and flatware.   This is pretty easy, as most of us have 
dishwashers and supplies of dishes and flatware that is not plastic! 
  
And when we certified our church with Green Faith, we promised to not bring plastic into the church to be 
role models for others.   But this year we have found many packages of left over plastic flatware, and 
also plastic cups, and even plates.    PLEASE do not leave plastic behind after a group function at the 
church.   Thank you for being considerate of all life on the planet, and take steps to help save a 
sustainable world for our children, grandchildren and for seven generations. 
  
One more thing – you may have seen the ”no idling” signs out back in the parking lot.  You are educated 
to know why, but you can help others who don’t know that there is a state law that you break if you idle 
more than 3 minutes, as you are constantly releasing carbon into the atmosphere, and helping the sharp 
upturn in temperature of our planet, which is also not good for our children and grandchildren, and also 
our pet kitties and dogs.   So please think on these things, save your bottle caps for Terracycle, and the 
new year will see a new plan for recycling that we will share with you. 
    
Peace and Joy in this holiday season! 
 

 

Crop Walk 
….Janie Shildge 

732-741-0528 jschildge@optonline.net 
CROP WALK Appreciation! 

  
October 15th a lot of us participated in the 37th Red Bank Crop WALK.  Do you wonder how we did this 
year?   Do you know how much food was collected and given to how many pantries?    Take a guess, 
and here’s the update (but your donations keep coming in until the end of December for this year’s walk)  
  
It was an unusual year, but the Red Bank Methodists are steadfast in their Water Stop #3, headed by 
Barbara Gunther and Peg Rizzo.   It is the halfway point and a great photo op place.   This year it was so 
colorful with the sunset heather orange shirts.   We will post some photos soon of members of God 
Squad, Club77 and Mustard Seeds, and also of Sam Judkis, who was in the top 5 runners to come in, 
along with Jim Mellon and Greg Jansky in the top 10!   We could maybe have a half marathon team one 
day????   And Club 77’s 1st place middle school banner will be on display from November 27th until 
Christmas in Red Bank, at the JPMorgan Chase bank branch, 32 Broad Street, so just walk in from 
Broad Street, or in from the parking lot in back, and see all the winning banners on display.   Chase is 
one of our corporate sponsors, so they are happy to provide a gallery space.   Invite your friends to come 
too, along with Mom, Dad, and grama and grampa!    Congratulations!  
  
Food finally totaled out at 14,000 pounds, but the last half had to be counted at Rumson Country Day 
School, champions of food for Crop, who could not transport their nearly 7000 pounds due to street 
closings in Rumson that morning of the walk.   We were over at the school with 8 students and some 
staff and about 10 members of our Crop coordinating committee, and deliveries went out all over to a 
number of church pantries in Asbury Park area, and all the way up to Matawan, Keyport and Keansburg 
and beyond.   It was a big job, but with lots of workers it was not too tough.   Thanks to all of you who 
brought in food, and who sponsored others, and who walked or ran, and made posters, and cheered on 
the crowd.   
 

mailto:jschildge@optonline.net
https://maps.google.com/?q=32+Broad+St&entry=gmail&source=g
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Red Bank UMC leads the faith community in its monetary donations, volunteers, and walkers, but this 
year the top walking group was from Freehold Township High School of Global Issues, with 67 
walkers!   That is a number to beat in 2018!   
  
Donations are not yet final, as funds come in till the end of December, but for the 17th year, since 2000, 
our Crop Walk has raised over $100,000, so Congratulations to all, and thanks for your support of our 
Crop Walk efforts!   As you know, we not only support 15 local hunger fighting program partners, but also 
partners all over the world, through Church World Service. 
  

Janie and George Schildge 
The Set up and Clean up Team 

Dillon McCann – Youth Group 

 
 

Children, Youth and Young Adults 
….Elaine Dawson 

732-747-0446, Ext 11, ed45yrs@aol.com 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to feeding needy families for Thanksgiving. Thank you to Barb 
Valenti and Jim Mellon for delivering all the food on Thanksgiving Monday. Thank you for the shopping 
that Club 77 and The Mustard Seeds did. Lunch Break said they "were amazed and thrilled to get so 
much food at this critical time." Our church dropped off to Lunch Break 600 pounds of food!  
Thanks so much to all who helped!  
 
Come to The Christmas Event for the whole family! Come to the Christmas party on December 16th 
from 6-9 PM. There will be dancing, dessert, Christmas crafts and an opportunity for the kids to make a 
present to give to someone they love. There will be a DJ and an opportunity to bring in the Christmas 
spirit together! COME! 
  
There will be no Youth Groups on December 27th so leadership can have some time with their 
families. Let’s remember that these incredible adults give of their time because they love our church and 
love God. Please reach out and thank them for all they do for our children. Thank you to Barb Roguski, 
Sue Stonaker, Patti Townsend, Kathy Kelley, Melissa Reimertz, Keith Heimann, Chris Carter, Greg 
Jansky, Jim Stonaker, and Suzanne Dice. Thank you to all the cooks and all the parental support. Thank 
you to drivers and chaperones. Merry Merry Christmas to ALL! 
  
There will be no Sunday School on Dec 24th and 31st but a child friendly worship service at 9:30 
am on both Sundays. These Sundays can be some of the best and most intimate. Join us! Many thanks 
to our Sunday School teachers and aides. Please thank them for showing the love of God to our children 
and teaching them the beloved stories of our faith journey. Thank you to Leslie Young, Alyce Zabawa, 
Philip and Raina Tse, Kim Vorhees, Dawn White, Michelle Foreback, Nataile Gasser, Shannon 
Foreback, Becky Nilsen, Sharon Gades, Parlin Gressitt, Amanda Dice, Julia Sullivan, Emily Sullivan, and 
any others that step in when needed. Thank you to Sue Stonaker, Janet Tartaglia and Bonnie Delaney 
for helping with our 11:00 Sunday School program. Please thank these wonderful faithful Christians for 
all they do. 
  
Elaine Dawson, the Children, Youth and Young Adults wish our Church family and all whom they love a 
Blessed Christmas and the happiest of New Years! 
 

mailto:ed45yrs@aol.com
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Church Family News 
…..Chelsea Foster 

732-737-4382, cfoster_01@arcadia.edu 
 

Your Church Family would like to celebrate Birthdays, Weddings, Retirements, Anniversaries, Births and 
many more momentous occasions with you.  You can submit your celebrations to Chelsea Foster at 
cfoster_01@arcadia.edu or email to sleavitt@umcredbank.org or simply drop them in the office door mail 
slot. 

In Our Thoughts and Prayers… 
All those affected by natural and human-made disasters, economic conditions, famine, civil war and 
genocide, those serving our country, shut-ins, all who are ill in body and spirit, those struggling with 
illness and substance abuse.  For strength and healing for all in the world who need it and for 
compassion and understanding in our relationships. 
 

Please bother us!! 
Communication is crucial in letting us know when members of this congregation are hospitalized or ill. 
We would rather be told multiple times than to not know at all. So, let Pastor Naulty and Pastor Zito 
know, leave messages at church, or email us at sleavitt@umcredbank.org.   Remember that hospitals no 
longer contact clergy when members are hospitalized. 
 
 

Please check our website www.umcredbank.org  for an up-to-date church calendar. 

 
 
 

 

mailto:cfoster_01@arcadia.edu
mailto:cfoster_01@arcadia.edu
mailto:sleavitt@umcredbank.org
http://www.umcredbank.org/
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The Outlook is a newsletter published monthly (except July and August) by The United Methodist Church 
of Red Bank, 247 Broad Street, Red Bank, NJ 07701. 
 

Rev. Jessica B. Naulty, Senior Pastor 
Rev. Christina Zito, Minister of Visitation 

Elaine Dawson, Director of Children, Youth and Young Adult Ministries 
Evan Courtney, Director of Music Ministries 

Sheila Leavitt, Financial and Church Secretary 
Bob Shindel and Tom Sutton, Sextons 

Rev. David G. Henritzy, Retired Pastor Emeritus 
 

Worship Services 
8:15 am Communion Service 
9:30 am Traditional Service 

9:30 am and 11 am Adult Education 
9:30 am Sunday School 

11:00 am The Village Progressive Service 
11:00 am Children’s Church 

 

Church Office Hours  
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am-3:30 pm 

(732) 747-0446 
Fax: (732) 530-5715 

www.umcredbank.org 
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